
1 
 

 

Measure C Citizen Oversight Committee 
Meeting Minutes 

4:00 PM – May 26, 2015 

1. OPENING 

The May 26, 2015 Citizen Oversight Committee was called to order by Chairperson 
Kelly Wells who led the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag of the United States. 

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:  Chris Buzzard, Dean Fender, Dan Hansen, Nicki 
Jones, Molly Knappen (arrived at 4:25 pm), George Morris, Jr., James Ratekin, Kirk 
Trostle and Kelly Wells. 

BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT:  None. 

ALTERNATES PRESENT:  Sharon Simonton. 

ALTERNATES ABSENT:  Linda Dye and Stacey Poloquin 

STAFF PRESENT:  Town Manager Lauren Gill and Town Clerk Joanna Gutierrez. 

2.  ITEMS 

a. MOTION by Buzzard, seconded by Trostle, approved Minutes of the April 
28, 2015 Measure Citizen Oversight Committee meeting.  Board vote was 
unanimous.  

b. Discussion and preparation of recommendation to the Town Council for 
allocation of projected Measure C sales tax revenue for fiscal year 
2015/2016.  

 Chairperson Kelly Wells informed the committee that after the last meeting, 
Manager Gill and Finance Director Will removed the recommendation that 
approximately 12% of the projected measure funds be allocated for facilities, 
infrastructure and fiscal health, and met with the department directors to 
determine additional funding priorities.  Chair Wells referred the committee 
members to a list of those additional funding priorities and to a sample 
worksheet for the committee to use to make the recommendation to the Town 
Council, copies attached.  Chair Wells opened up discussion from the board 
members.   

 The committee members discussed and generally concluded that the 
additional requests are clearly within the priority public safety categories: 
Police, fire, animal control and streets/roads.  The committee clarified that any 
unallocated funds received from the sales tax revenues would be set aside as 
Unassigned Measure C Reserves, not as Town General Fund reserves.  The 
committee discussed that ongoing education and public outreach is 
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necessary in order that the general public may have the information needed 
to gain an understanding relating to recommendation to restore personnel to 
vacant positions that were left unfilled (i.e. frozen, but not eliminated) in order 
to balance the budget.  There was discussion as to whether or not there is a 
perception, perhaps a mis-perception, that any expenditure that is not for the 
purchase of equipment or vehicles would be out of line with the intent of the 
measure language.   

 Following a MOTION by Morris, seconded by Knappen, the committee 
approved by unanimous voice to recommend that the Town Council allocate 
$814,862 to Police, Fire, Animal Control and Streets/Roads and to set aside 
$35,138 as Unassigned Measure C Funds for the 2015/2016 fiscal year.  The 
recommended additional funding priorities reviewed by the committee are 
attached as Exhibit A.       

3.  ADJOURNMENT 

Chairperson Kelly Wells adjourned the meeting at 6:20 p.m. 

Date approved:  October 27, 2015 

 

By:  ____________/s/_________________________________ 
 Kirk Trostle, MCOC Chair 
 
 
 _________/s/__________________________________ 
 Joanna Gutierrez, Town Clerk 
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